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HSC 2020 AODA Committee 

DATE:  Jan 7, 2014 AT: First United Lutheran Church TOTAL # PRESENT 11 

PRESIDING:  MaryAdele Revoy, DFC Grant Coordinator, Family Resource Center 

PRESENT: 
Kristine Feggestad (UW-Sheboygan); Patricia Holstein (DHHS-juvy); Libby Holte (DHHS-Public Health); Kelly Kemps (parent 

volunteer); Linda Knebel-Essman (IDP Coord); Todd Kronberg (Plymouth PD); Dharmesh Murthy (Aurora); Mary Paluchniak (St. 

Nick’s); Ellen Wells (Probation & Parole); Kurt Zempel (Sheboygan PD) 

ABSENT: Cath Pape 

  

RECORDER: MaryAdele Revoy, FRC 

NEXT MEETING:   
7:45am, Wednesday, February 4, 2015  at First United Lutheran Church, Sheboygan, WI   

Join us for a presentation on e-cigarettes by Cath Pape, committee member and Coalition Coordinator for Re:Th!nk - Lakeshore Tobacco 

Prevention Network. 

 

ITEM DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS ACTIONS 

Introduction of new 

members/guests/general 

committee business 

 

Thanks Officer Todd Kronberg for agreeing to be Co-Chair of the Committee.   

 

Welcome Libby Holte!  She is a new Public Health Educator at Sheboygan Department of Health Services.  She is 

also in charge of the Healthy Sheboygan County 2020 website  http://www.healthysheboygancounty.org 

The new website launched Monday, December 22, 2014. The AODA Committee has a page with links to 

medication disposal information, meeting minutes, accomplishments, and the monthly e-News Summary.  Anyone 

can go to the Events page to fill out a form to submit an event – Libby is pre-screening events before posting. It 

would be great if the Committee, as a whole, worked to keep the information up-to-date.   

 

There was discussion to move the Committee meeting to DHHS on 8
th

 St.  It is unknown why the group meets at 

the Church and why at 7:45am.  DHHS would provide us access to WiFi, other technology, proper table & chairs, 

and phone access in case of emergencies.  Change will be looked into. 

 

 
If you have content ideas for 

the HSC 2020 website, 

please forward them to 

MaryAdele. 

Healthy Sheboygan County 2020 

[HSC 2020] Steering Committee 

Strategic Planning 

HSC 2020 has made a few changes to structure to better reflect the work that is underway and represent future 

developments. 

The Steering Committee is now the “Leadership Council.” 

The 4 goals for the Leadership Council are: 

(1) Spread/integrate “Well County” initiatives throughout Sheboygan County. 

(2) HSC2020 Leadership Development/Succession Planning 

(3) Community Awareness, Readiness and Engagement (changing culture to health & awareness) 

(4) Marketing & Outreach (HSC2020 initiatives and campaigns) 

Throughout all 4, strategic planning, data collections, analysis, implementation and evaluation will take place. 

 

The Leadership Council will host an invite-only day with health care leaders in the County: January 29, 2015 from 

9am-11am, “Coordination of Health Improvement Efforts.”  As a follow-up to the first day, a second “action day” 

will be on  Feb 16, 2015.  It is during this day that represents from the health care providers and HSC Leadership 

Council and HSC Committee members will work on strategic plans and goals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.healthysheboygancounty.org/
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ITEM DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS ACTIONS 

Alliance Against Heroin Meeting on 12/16/14 was a success in bringing new faces to the table to join efforts with a dedicated small group.  

Reviewed the SCAODA Recommendations and identified those that Sheboygan County is already doing and those 

that can be sustained.  MaryAdele has created a document putting information on the Recommendations already 

being implemented in Sheboygan into a Logic model that is commonly used by Federal agencies and for grant 

applications. Follow-up meeting later this month – TBD.  Focus will be on actions related to sustainability and 

identifying goals for 2015. 

If you would like to be 

added to the Alliance 

Against Heroin email list or 

a copy of the Logic Model 

document, please notify 

MaryAdele. 

Treatment Court MaryAdele met with Sharon Abel of Lake Shore Reentry to find out about their non-profit and the work they 

would like to do.  It was decided that this organization will be the “worker bees” for any Federal Grant application 

that may move forward.  They can also be the nonprofit that accepts private donations and work with local 

funders. 

 

In the Federal Budget for Fiscal Year 2015 (Office of Justice Programs), Drug Courts, DWI Courts and Vet 

Treatment Courts were allocated $97.4 million –an increase of $1.5 million above FY 2014. In addition, $12 

million appropriated for opioid treatment services and $8.7 million for education and training for opioid treatment 

programs. Grant applications for Drug/Treatment Courts will be coming out soon and Sheboygan County plans on 

applying.   

 

If you want to be included 

on a Treatment Court email 

list, then send your name to 

MaryAdele. 

Take Back Medication Day  County Take Back Day will be April 25, 2015 and Oct 24, 2015; both days from 10am-2pm. 

For April 25, locations will be: Generations in Plymouth, St. Nick’s in Sheboygan, and hopefully the Fire Station 

in Random Lake.  Community Surveys to collect basic information/data from the “dropper,” which were used in 

the past, will be used again. The AODA cte will continue to organize this program until the Alliance Against 

Heroin Pillar is ready to take over.  The New Drug Drop Cards are printed and some will be available at the 

February 2015 Committee meeting.  Officer Todd Kronberg has accepted the position of “County Coordinator” 

for all law enforcement agencies. 

 

 

 

 

 

Officer Todd Kronberg will 

contact Random Lake Fire 

Dept. 

Mary P will work with St. 

Nick’s. 

MaryAdele will contact 

Captain Veeser about post 

cards and look for the 

survey form. 

Members can help with 

distribution and 

volunteering on both days. 

Mental Health & AODA 

Resource Fair for Sheboygan 

County 

Thursday, April 30, 2015 from 4:00pm-8:00pm at RCS 

Unclear if the AODA Committee wants a booth or just an area to display educational materials.  Discussion 

included ideas to sponsor an event after the close of the Fair at 8pm – suggestions was a band or the group, “Jolly 

Pranksters.”  There is DFC grant money to support the event.  MaryAdele & Mary P are on the planning 

committee and will keep the AODA committee informed. 

 

 

TIPS Training “Responsible Drinking for Senior Citizens” 

April 13, 2015 = 1:30pm-3:00pm   OR  April 22, 2015 = 9:30am-11:00am. All classes are free and at Generations 

in Plymouth. 

“Responsible Serving at the Beer Tent” 

May 11, 2015 = 9:30am-11:30am  OR  May 13, 2015 = 1:00pm-3:00pm  OR May 15, 2015 = 6:00pm-8:00pm 

All classes are free and at Generations in Plymouth. 

All sessions will be facilitated by Officer Todd Kronberg and MaryAdele Revoy.  These dates have been added to 

the HSC 2020 Events webpage.  (Thanks Libby!) 

Group talked about organizations and event planners that should be informed of the Beer Tent training. 

Take a flyer and spread the 

word.  Participants should 

register by contacting 

MaryAdele and letting her 

know what date and time. 
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ITEM DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS ACTIONS 

Updates on other Programs/Agencies – round table report 

Tobacco Education and 

Prevention 

Email went around about WI WINS programs conducted compliance checks in Sheboygan County.  No sales to 

minors in 75 of the 80 retailers, resulting in a 95% compliance rate.  POC: Cath Pape. 

 

UW-Sheboygan’s College Tobacco Cessation Mini-Grant for Spring 2015 was accepted by the American Lung 

Association in WI.  Work will continue towards a tobacco-free policy and support tobacco cessation for the campus 

community.  POC: Kristine Feggestad. 

 

 

Lakeshore Community Health 

Care Year-end Report 

MaryAdele passed out copies of the Lakeshore Community Health Clinic year-end report. 

Under “patient demographics,” in the category of “mental health and substance abuse,”  select diagnosis and 

services rendered were: 

Substance abuse = 205 

Depression and other mood disorders = 1,042 

Anxiety disorders = 991 

ADHD / ADD = 507 

Other Mental disorders = 465 

Copies of the report were handed out. 

 

 

 


